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NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT 
AN INITIAL STUDY AND MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 

TO: Public Agencies, Organizations and Other Interested Parties 
FROM: City of San Mateo, Department of Public Works 
DATE: January 25, 2022 

 
NAME OF PROJECT: Poplar at Golf Course Trash Capture Project 
LOCATION: City of San Mateo, San Mateo County, California 

 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: The City of San Mateo (City) proposes to install a full trash capture device at the 
location immediately north of the intersection of East Poplar Avenue and North Bayshore Boulevard. The project 
would also provide native vegetation enhancement along Poplar Creek within the Poplar Creek Golf Course to offset 
project impacts to Poplar Creek. The project would enhance approximately 1,000 square feet (0.02 acre) of stream. 
Temporary irrigation would be installed, and a monitoring program would be instituted to ensure that the plantings 
for enhancement establish. 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT the City of San Mateo, California, intends to adopt a Mitigated Negative 
Declaration for this project. This Mitigated Negative Declaration is based upon a finding that there is no substantial 
evidence before the City that, although the proposed project could have a significant effect on the environment, there 
will not be a significant effect in this case, as project revisions have been made or mitigation measures have been 
included which will reduce potential impacts to less-than-significant effects. The reasons to support such a finding 
are documented by an Initial Study prepared by the City. 

The City is releasing an Initial Study and Mitigated Negative Declaration (IS/MND) for the subject project for review 
and comment to all agencies, organizations, and interested persons. Reviewers should focus on the content and 
accuracy of the IS/MND in discussing potential impacts upon the environment. Copies of the IS/MND are available 
for review on the City of San Mateo website at: 
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/DocumentCenter/View/86880/Poplar-Golf-Course-Trash-Capture_Initial-Study-
MND, and at City’s main office as shown below.  

The IS/MND is being circulated for a 30-day review period. Persons responding are urged to submit their comments 
in writing. Written comments should be delivered to the City’s main office at the address listed below no later than 
5 p.m. on February 23, 2022. Submittal of written comments via e-mail (Microsoft Word format) is also acceptable. 
Questions regarding this IS/MND should be directed to Elton Yee, Associate Engineer. 

City of San Mateo, Department of Public Works 
330 West 20th Avenue 
San Mateo, CA 94403 
Attn: Elton Yee (650) 522-7320 E-mail: eyee@cityofsanmateo.org 

A City Council meeting will be held regarding the adoption of the IS/MND at 7 p.m. on March 21, 2022. The 
meeting will be held online via Zoom. Information regarding how to watch a Council meeting and provide written 
comments prior to a meeting can be found at the City Council website: 
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal.  
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